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Thank you M.Chair, your Excellency, Ambassador Pirkka Tapiola, for giving my delegation the 

floor. I would like congratulate you for your excellent leadership of the CPR, and re-assure you of the full 

support of Morocco. 

I would like also to thank her Excellency Mrs Inger Anderson, the Executive Director ED on her 

briefings, respectively of the quarterly report of UNEP, on the preparations for the Stockholm+50 

International Meeting and on the World Environment Day 2022. 

I would like to seize this opportunity to announce that Morocco will be attending the international 

meeting of Stockholm +50, and will be represented at a high level, by Her Excellency Mrs Leila Benali, 

Minister of Energy Transition and Sustainable Development, the President of UNEA6. 

 Morocco is extending all its support to the success of the Stockholm+50 UN international meeting 

which aim to continue the momentum from UNEA 5 looking towards UNEA6, while celebrating 50 years 

of the Convention of the 1972 United Nations Conference on the Human Environment and celebrate the 

global environmental action.  

Morocco sees also this conference as a recognition of the importance of multilateralism in tackling 

the Earth’s triple planetary crisis – climate change, biodiversity loss, and pollution with the aim of 

accelerating the implementation of the UN Decade of Action to deliver the Sustainable Development Goals, 

including the 2030 Agenda, Paris Agreement on climate change, the post-2020 global Biodiversity 

Framework, and encourage the adoption of green post-COVID-19 recovery plans. 

Morocco would like to seize this occasion to commend the governments of Sweden and Kenya for 

jointly hosting Stockholm+50, and is resolved to contribute actively to its work. Morocco commends the 

fact that the summary of the meeting that will form the outcome of the Stockholm+50 Conference will 

allow to encapsulate the main deliberations of the meeting and serve as a reference for the follow up of 

future engagements related to the environment agenda. 

Morocco would like to wish to all participants a very successful International Conference-

Stockholm +50. 

 

I thank you. 


